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JOINT ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

WEDNESDAY, June 12, 2019 @ 7:00 P.M. 

Chaminade College Preparatory – Condon Center 

23260 Saticoy St., West Hills, CA 91304 

APPROVED 
Committee Attendees: Steve Randall Co-Chair, Alec Uzemeck Co-Chair, Brad Vanderhoof, Charlene 

Rothstein and Myrl Schreibman. 

Other Attendees: Tony Scearce, Jasmine Elarbary, Bonnie Klea, Christina Walsh, Jan MacQuoid and 

Patrick Aguirre. 

Opening Business 

Steve called the meeting to order at 7:12 PM and a quorum was established. 

Steve read the committee meeting rules. 

The April 2019 Minutes and May 2019 Minutes were approved as amended 

There were no comments from the Co-Chairs. 

Public Comment 

Bonnie gave a report on the LA Region Water Board meeting that occurred in May and stated the 

Stormwater Expert panel showed test results that included metals, alpha with 57 violations. She also 

stated the nuclear accident in 1958 released 300,000 times the background of radioactive materials. In the 

Voices of Malibu newsletter, they said that testing revealed nuclides. She said that the DTSC RICO 

Report said that Boeing does not have TCE information and that it is in the groundwater moving off site. 

She said the same for perchlorate. She also said the next drinking water meeting in Simi would be held on 

July 11. 

Christina Walsh accused Steve and Char of insulting her in other meetings and said they made 

inappropriate remarks.  

New Business 

Alec raised the issue of when does the SSFL cleanup begin. In reviewing the DTSC March Activity 

Report, he found that DTSC has received many data summary reports from the RP’s since 2016 and the 

majority have not been approved. A DOE permit request submitted in 2016 has not been approved and 

there has been no response to public comments regarding the DSTC draft EIR and Program management 

report that were submitted in 2017. Alec suspected that the EIR will not be issued this year. 

Myrl raised the points that the Committee should be communicating with the state and local politicians. 

He also suggested that allergies are widespread and should be discussed at out next meeting. 

Bonnie spoke asking for the Committee take a position opposing Scouts going to the SSFL, and opposing 

Sky Valley Volunteers speaking at schools inviting others to visit the SSFL 

Brad suggested that we contact the Department of Urban Forestry to speak at one of our meetings.  

Old Business 

No items were discussed. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

 

The video of the full meeting is on YouTube at https://youtu.be/TYv4SIXh4O0. 

 


